

December 15, 2015

Victor Obeso Deputy General Manager King County Metro 201 S Jackson Street, Room 415 Seattle, WA 98104

Dear Mr. Obeso,

The Seattle Department of Transportation concurs with the conclusions of the traffic analysis for the new bus stop northbound on Montlake Boulevard NE, far-side of NE Pacific Place as completed by DKS and Associates on behalf of King County Metro.

As with any new bus stop, we will continue to work with Metro to monitor traffic in the area to ensure transit benefits are realized.

Sincerely,

Mark Bandy, P.E.,

Director of Transportation Operations

cc:

Matt Beaulieu, Seattle Department of Transportation

Jonathan Bez, King County Metro

Bill Bryant, Seattle Department of Transportation Carter Danne, Seattle Department of Transportation

Jeremy Fichter, King County Metro Owen Kehoe, King County Metro

Irin Limargo, King County Metro

Candida Lorenzana, Seattle Department of Transportation

www.seattle.gov/transportation ·